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Consent for TeleHealth
What are TeleHealth services? Telehealth services use technology to allow a health care provider to provide services to a client who is at a different location. Videoconferencing may be used, with equipment and software that allows you and your provider to see and hear each other at the same time, very much as though you were sitting together in the same office. If videoconferencing is not available, using a telephone may be an option. 
What is important to know about TeleHealth services? Using Telehealth is voluntary. You may choose to have services provided face to face. Even if you agree to use Telehealth, you may decide to stop using Telehealth at any time simply by telling your provider, even during a Telehealth session. If you choose not to use Telehealth, you will not be denied any services or lose any benefits. Face to face services might need to be delayed until an appointment can scheduled and could require you to travel to a more distant office where a provider is available. Telehealth may not be medically appropriate for some services or in some situations. If this is the case, your service provider will let you know. If medically appropriate, Telehealth services will not differ from the same services provided in person except for the means of communication. Telehealth services are subject to the same state and federal confidentiality requirements that apply to services provided in person. The equipment and software used for Telehealth will meet all applicable state and federal privacy and security standards. You may have access to all information resulting from Telehealth services as provided under state and federal law. In addition to you and your service provider, other people may be present at one or both locations to help operate equipment or for other reasons. You have the right to know who will be present during your session at both locations. You have the right to exclude anyone from either location if you do not want them to be present. Telehealth sessions are not recorded unless your provider discusses with you a particular reason to record a session and you give your written consent to the recording. It is your right to object to videotaping or other recording of a Telehealth session. All recorded images and information will be maintained in compliance with all state and federal health care confidentiality laws and will be disclosed only as permitted by those laws. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]What are the risks and benefits of TeleHealth services? One risk is that you may not be comfortable with the means of communication. If you are uncomfortable, the services may be less effective. Also, for both videoconferencing and telephone, you and your provider may not be able to observe and communicate with each other as well as in a face to face meeting, so that some elements of communication might be less effective. And for any means of communication between different locations, there is always a small but unavoidable risk of unauthorized interception of the communication. As benefits, TeleHealth can let you receive services at the most convenient location, with the least travel time, distance and cost. Telehealth can also give you access to more service providers than can be available at any one location. This could make scheduling easier and could include access to providers with special areas of expertise. Overall, Telehealth can result in your having greater access to and availability of services.
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